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As we approach the Holiday Season, we are always reminded of the Food Bank, Salvation Army, and all the other

Charities that look at this time of year as their primary fundraising season.  There are many other charities

that need help year round.

I am very proud to be a member of this guild that supports charities year round.  Dwayne is constantly looking

for donations for various charities throughout the year, and each time he asks for donations the guild comes

through.  There is also of course the work we have done with Beads of Courage.  To think that across all of  Canada

50 bowls were  donated, and that 40% of those came from our guild makes me proud!  And then of course there

are the hundreds of tops we sell each year at Spruce Meadows to support the Calgary Interfaith Food Bank.

Well done everyone on contributing to help those less fortunate than ourselves.

Doug

At precisely 7:00 PM CWT time Norm called the meeting to order.  

GUEST FROM MOVEMBER CANADA COMMITTEE

First order of business was to introduce Wayne Sim's guest Nikki from the Movember

Canada Committee. Nikki gave a breif presentation reminding us that Movember is the

primary month for them for awareness of men's health issues (not just prostrate health,

but mental and other physical health issues as well). Nikki told us about events happening

around Calgary in November and thanked us for donations for the silent and live auctions

at these events.  Dwayne also reminded us that he is looking for donations year round for

this and other charities.

GET YOURSELF HEALTHY!

While we were on the subject of Men's Health, Wilf urged all of to get in shape, loose some weight, get yourself

checked out. While Wilf was at the Segmented Wood Turners Convention in Boston, they had a live

demonstration of how a defibrulator work. No, it was not planned - a member at the convention had a heart

attack and they needed to use the defibrulator to save his life. As almost all of our members are in that prime

target zone (50+ years of age) Wilf urged us all to take care of ourselves so we do not become another statistic.

And now on to our regular meeting:

From the Editor

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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GUESTS:

We welcomed our guests and new members, Fred, Graham, Chris and Adam.

BEADS OF COURAGE:

Bert Delisle gave us an update on the Beads of Courage program.  9 hospitals in Canada are now participating in

the program, and to date 50 bowls have been donated across Canada.  As previously mentioned, 20 of those

bowls or 40% have come from the Calgary Woodturners Guild.  Well done everyone!  A letter from Beads of

Courate-Canada to Bert is attached at the end of this newsletter.  For further information on what Beads of

Courage is about and how you can get involved, please talk to Bert or go to their website,

www.beadsofcourage.ca

SPRUCE MEADOWS UPDATE:

Norm talked for Kai (who was in Europe at the time of the meeting) about the Spruce Meadows show.  We had

openings for manning the booth for every shift, every day.  Kai would be back the Monday after the meeting. 

Please contact Kai for volunteer for your shift.

BLACK FOREST WOOD COMPANY 2016 WOOD EXPO:

Terry Golbeck thanked everyone for the turnout at the Wood Expo.  Terry also reminded people about Kai's

workshop on turning a vessel with a foot that was coming up.  There were still a linimited number of spaces left.

TREE HARVEST ON OCTOBER 29TH:

Seven members of the Calgary Woodturns Guild made the trip to Drumheller to harvest a Manitoba maple that

had partly split and fallen to the ground.  Norm was happy to report that they got lots of wood, some pieces up

to 20 inches in diameter.  The wood is currently stacked up our west of town and drying.  It will be put into the

raffle in meetings down the road.

NEXT SAWDUST SESSION

Albert Daniels announced the next sawdust session would be on November 12th.

BUSINESS CARDS:

Carl Smith made up a bunch of cards that can be handed out to advertise the

guild.  Any interested guild member can get some of the cards from Norm to

hand out. The cards will also be at the booth at Spruce Meadows to hand out to

interested people attending the show.

INSURANCE

Greg Dahl reminded everyone about the insurance coverage they can get through the guild policy.  $20 will

purchase $5 million in liability coverage for items that you sell and also covers your shop and tools. $50 will give

you coverage for any teaching that you do in your shop.  See Greg for further details.

Greg also handed around a sheet for those that turned tops for Spruce Meadows.  If you want a tax donation

receipt for the tops you contributed, please make sure that Greg knows that you made tops for the show and

how many.

MUSEUM OF MAKING:

Don James talked about an excursion he recently went on with SAWS to the Museum of Making.  He found it very

interesting and enquired how many people in the Calgary Woodturners Guild would be interested in attending

a similar event.  A large number indicated they would be interested, so Don will investigate further into

organizing a trip to the museum.  Further details will be announced later.

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  3

http://www.beadsofcourage.ca/


CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  4



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  5



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  6



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  7



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  8



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  9



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  10



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  11



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  12



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  13



CWT Newsletter Issue 65   November 2016

----------Break----------

RAFFLE AND 50/50 DRAW

Dave Beeman (with help from many) did the raffle and several pieces of wood went with members to new

homes. Jan Bjerreskov won $104 in the 50/50 draw.

The meeting closed, and there were many helpful hands to help clean up.  Thank you to all that stayed and helped.

THE END OF THE MEETING

Instant Gallery
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Guild Meetings
The Calgary Woodturners Guild meets at Black Forest Wood Company  (603, 77 Ave SE, Calgary) the first

Tuesday of each month at 7:00 PM except for July and August.  Visitors are always welcome.

Sawdust Sessions
Sawdust sessions are held at the Calgary Drop-In Woodwork Shop (5513 3 Street SE).  Come turn and

talk wood with your fellow guild members, learn or try something new.  There are always people

available to answer questions and give help, and lathes to turn projects on. Visitors are always

welcome, and lunch is available for $5.00 for those who work up an appetite and want to stay.
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About the Guild...

GUILD PURPOSE

To promote the art and craft of Woodturning in a way that expands the knowledge, safe practice, and

enjoyment of woodturning, thereby benefitting both members and also the community

FOR THE MEMBERS:

- To provide all members with a method of regularly exchanging ideas and experience in woodturning

- To promote safety in woodturning

- To benefit from group size in acquiring published resources & materials

FOR THE COMMUNITY

- To bring an awareness of woodturning to the general public

- To provide charitable benefits to the community

MEETINGS MAILING ADDRESS

The guild meets on the first Tuesday each month Calgary Woodturners Guild

(except July and August) at 7:00 PM at Black Forest c/o Black Forest Wood Company

Wood Co., Bay 7, 603 - 77 Avenue SE, Calgary, AB. Bay 7, 603 - 77th Avenue SE

Visitors are welcome Calgary, AB, Canada

T2H 2B9

MEMBERSHIP DUES

Annual Dues - $30.00 with Email, otherwise $35.00 WEBSITE www.calgarywoodturners.com

Dues paid on a calendar year basis

CLUB OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

President: Norm Olsen

Vice President: Garry Goddard

Treasurer: Greg Dahl

Secretary: Doug Drury

Director - Website Administrator: Sherry Willetts

Director - Program Manager: Terry Golbeck

Director - Sawdust Session coordinator: Ken Kindjerski

Director - Sawdust Session coordinator: Albert Daniels

Auditors:

Bar-B-Que (Annual): Albert Daniels

Charitable Co-ordinator Dwayne Sims

Librarian: Carl Smith

Membership Records: Carl Smith

Newsletter Doug Drury

Photographer: Vacant

Programs: Terry Golbeck

Public Displays: Joe Van Keulen

Raffles: Dave Beeman

School Liason: Jim Jones

Spruce Meadows Sale: Kai Muenzer

Webmaster: Sherry Willetts

Members at Large: Jim Leslie, Vern Steinbrecker

www.calgarywoodturners.com Page  18

http://www.calgarywoodturners.com/


-------- Original message -------- 
From: Rae Parry <rae@beadsofcourage.ca>  
Date: 2016-10-29 11:52 AM (GMT-07:00)  
To: delislebert@gmail.com  
Subject: Beads of Courage Update  
 
Hi Bert, 

Thanks for dropping off your bowls and bags, it was nice to visit with you!  Thank you for offering to report to 
your guild a short update of Beads of Courage. I hope I don't miss anything: 

-  To date we have 9 Hospitals across Canada participating in the the Beads of Courage Program with 1 more BC 
Children's Hospital hopefully up and running by the end of December (contracts have been signed)! 
-  To date we have 5 Wood Turning Guilds across Canada participating in the Beads of Courage Program, 
Calgary, Lethbridge, Port Coquitlam, BC and Trenton, Ontario.  We are hopefully going to be giving a 
presentation soon to Red Deer Wood Turners. 
-  To date we have received 50 wooden bowls 
-  Our annual fundraising event is scheduled for May 5, 2017.  We have changed it up somewhat to include the 
other half - the men.  So mark it on your Calander!!  We will still be doing the silent auction portion of the 
event so if you would like to donate any of your wood turned items (especially usable items such as salad 
bowls, salt pepper shakers, trays, cutting boards, etc) we would be very happy to accept them. Bert's Birdhouse 
brought in $250.00.... I'm just saying😊 If anyone has questions please contact me.  
-  I briefly touched on this subject with Don James regarding the spinning tops.  It was mentioned that maybe 
the money raised at Spruce Meadows could possible go to Beads of Courage?  Something you might want to 
discuss?  
-  Spinning tops would be a great thing to include in with your bowls, as sometimes the kids are left waiting for 
tests with nothing to do and the tops would be a great distraction for them.  Not sure if you would like to do 
that on your own or have several made up and let us handle distribution??? 
-  shipping is still a big concern for our out of town Turners.  The Trenton Turners were looking into some 
shipping alternatives (working with trucking company) 
-  we all know the bad economy has hit Calgary very badly and everyone is hurting BUT if you know of anyone 
who isn't hurting and needs a tax deduction we would love to speak to them. 
-  Rumpled Quilt Skins a quilting store in Okotoks hosted a Bead Bag A-thon on October 16 and 17/16 and 
successfully completed making 500 Bead Bags! 
 

Thanks very much for reporting this for me Bert I appreciate it greatly. 
Please let me know if there is anything else you need! 

 
--  
Rae Parry 
Director of Artist Relations | Beads of Courage-Canada  
Directeur de Relations Artistiques | Perles de Courage - Canada 
 

 
 
rae@beadsofcourage.ca 
"Helping children RECORD, TELL and OWN their stories of COURAGE!" 


